Directions to Gleaves/Turk Family Sites in Augusta County, Virginia
From Dennis Glaves

 Tinkling Spring Church:             The church is just west of Waynesboro (mailing address is Fisherville) just off of Interstate 64.  Take exit 91 and head north on Tinkling Spring Road.  The church is about one mile on the right.  Maps, info and times of services can be found on their website.  http://www.tinklingspring.org/directions.php
The Turk Homestead:      Head east from the church on I-64 for about 3 miles until you see the exit for the town of Waynesboro.  It will be at mile marker 94 and the road is VA Highway 340.  Go north through the town on 340.  At this point you are on the east side of the South River and just west of the Blue Ridge Mountains. 

Go north approx. 5-7 miles.  You will pass Turk Mountain Road on your right; I believe there is a tree farm up this road.  Continue on 340 until you see a sign that tells you that you are in the Crimora area.  There are only a few houses here.

At this point, turn left (west) on Crimora Road and cross the South River.  After about a mile you will come to Rockfish Road.  Turn left (south) here.

Robert Turk Road is about a mile down the road on the left, it is a dirt lane.  When you turn in you will be facing Turk Mountain.  This appears to be the 1,313 acres Robert Turk purchased in 1740 and appears in the NE corner of the Beverly Patent map on page 16.  He later gave the land to his son Thomas and his wife Mary Gleaves Turk. 

The road is less than a half mile long, ending at a farm.  When I was there, no one was home so I don't know if the current owners have any relation to the Turks or if there is a family cemetery.  Would love to know what you find there. 

The Gleaves Homestead:          There does not appear to be any record of where exactly the Gleaves family located.  It is believed to be in the vicinity of the Turk homestead.  In 1785, Matthew Glaves Jr. bought 250 acres from a man named Foster.  Later that same year he sold it before moving to KY.  He sold the land to Robert Porterfield.  Just south of Robert Turk Road is Porterfield Lane which appears to be on the property sold by Matthew, which would have been adjacent to the Turks.

Turk Geographical Features:     To find the points of interest named for the Turks you need to continue east on I-64 from Waynesboro to Rockfish Gap.  At exit 99 you will want to head north on Skyline Drive.  This is part of the Shenandoah National Park.  See the list on page 22 for specifics.  Some of the points are marked along Skyline Drive, although I don't believe Turk's Run is marked.  The original Turk's Run was on the west side of Turk Mountain and appears to have been renamed Tunnel Branch. 

